
Tuesday 14/09/21
•	 Y2 Forest School for 2A

Wednesday 15/09/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4B

Tuesday 21/09/21
•	 Y2 Forest School for 2T

Wednesday 22/09/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4KR

Monday 27/09/21
•	 Clubs start

Tuesday 28/09/21
•	 Maths & Reading Meetings 

for Parents at 2pm and 
6pm in school

•	 Y2 Forest School for 2A

Wednesday 29/09/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4B

Tuesday 05/10/21
•	 Y2 Forest School for 2T

Wednesday 06/10/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4KR
•	 Parents’ Evening
        via SchoolCloud

Tuesday 12/10/21
•	 Y2 Forest School for 2A
•	 Parents’ Evening
        via SchoolCloud

Wednesday 13/10/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4B

Tuesday 19/10/21
•	 Y2 Forest School for 2T

Wednesday 20/10/21
•	 Y4 Forest School for 4KR

Friday 22nd October
•	 End of Term 1
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NEWSLETTER
 Tel 01225 421675 / 421620
www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk

Friday 10th September, 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you have enjoyed seeing the children return to school. There is so much to celebrate, both in terms 
of how the children have returned, but also the sense of normality we are all able to feel. The children 
look so happy and have seemingly taken all of the changes in their stride, which is just brilliant. They 
have enjoyed being able to mix with other year groups at playtime and, with this, wider opportunities 
will open for the children to hold roles and responsibilities as they used to. Being able to have all of the 
children eating their lunch in the dining halls has also been a real hit; the children are loving the social 
aspect this brings and the more extensive menu now available. We have held assemblies throughout 
the week and these have served as precious moments in bringing the school together - our Year 1 pupils 
have never been to an assembly and all other children have not attended one since March 2020, so these 
occasions were very special for everyone. And then, seeing parents around the site at the end of the day 
has also breathed life back into the school and our community - many parents have told me how much 
they have missed this. 

Our Early Years children and their families deserve a very special well done and welcome. You will know 
that for this cohort, no visits to the school could be made before starting, except for last Friday. All 
correspondence has been digital and therefore not being able to come into school must have been so 
difficult. That said, the new Bee and Ladybird Class children have been absolutely remarkable and have 
taken this week in their stride. I have had the great pleasure of having had all of the children squeeze into 
my office to say hello - something that couldn’t happen last year at all. 

All of this makes for the best start to the term and year we could have hoped for, and it gives us all so 
much hope for better times ahead. 

New families
Whilst our Reception children have started, we have also welcomed new children to classes across the 
school. Louis has joined 1R, Carla and Afek have joined 2T, Chelsea has joined 3OG, Amelie has joined 4B, 
Lillie has joined 5G and Nancy and Segev have joined 5HT. We hope that the children and their families 
will be very happy in our school community.

New staff
We also have a number of new staff members who have commenced work since the start of term. Mrs 
Woolley, Mrs Foulds, Mr Burton and Mrs Stock have been appointed as teaching assistants and Mrs Best 
has been appointed as our Music teacher for Key Stage 2. We offer them each a very warm welcome to 
our school.

Google Classroom ‘Blogs’
Please know that all class teachers, from today, will be posting a short ‘blog’ on their Google Classroom 
Stream on a Friday. Google Classroom has proved to be a brilliant aid over the past year and I want to 
ensure it is still utilised as a platform for sharing information. Dipping into Google Classroom each week 
will also remind families how to access it, should we ever need to revert to this for supporting learning. 
The teachers will provide an overview of the week, with photographs and any necessary reminders. With 
this, there will be less photographs in the newsletter, celebrating school life.

Back to school information and school website
Next week, teachers will issue parents with information about the routines in each year group and the 
curriculum areas being taught. This will be uploaded to the school website, for each class and can be 
found at https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/classes 

Peripatetic music lessons and extra-curricular activities
We will be offering both peripatetic music lessons and extra-curricular activities, shortly. Details about 
the B&NES Music Service lessons have already been sent to parents and these are available to
children from Year 3 upwards. Details of the extra-curricular activities will be issued in due
course and we hope for these to commence in the week beginning 27th September.
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Follow us on Twitter
@NewbridgePri

http://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk
https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/classes
https://twitter.com/newbridgepri?lang=en
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Letter sent Monday 30th August, 2021
For information about all of the routines and procedures from the start of this term, please refer to the letter sent to you on Monday 30th 
August. This can also be found at https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/newsletters 
All information is in line with current government and Public Health guidance. However, also in line with the guidance, if we find, as a 
school, we have met threshold infection rates which indicate we need to reverse some of our measures, will we do so in conjunction with 
Public Health advice.

Guidance for your reference
You may wish to refer to the full government guidance about the return to schools. 
Schools COVID-19 operational guidance (updated 27th August 2021)
What parents and carers need to know about early years providers, schools and colleges during COVID-19 (updated 17th August 2021).

Below, are some of the main points in relation to contact tracing, what to do in the event of displaying symptoms  testing positive for 
Covid-19 and attendance in school.

Close contacts of a positive case of Covid-19 in education settings
Individuals are not required to self-isolate if they live in the same household as someone with COVID-19, or are a close contact of someone 
with COVID-19, and any of the following apply:
•	 they are fully vaccinated
•	 they are below the age of 18 years and 6 months
•	 they have taken part in or are currently part of an approved COVID-19 vaccine trial
•	 they are not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons

Close contacts will now be identified via NHS Test and Trace and we are no longer expected to undertake contact tracing. NHS Test and 
Trace will work with the parent of the positive case to identify close contacts. Contacts from a school setting will only be traced by NHS 
Test and Trace where the positive case and/or their parent specifically identifies the individual as being a close contact. This is likely to be a 
small number of individuals who would be most at risk of contracting COVID-19 due to the nature of the close contact. NHS Test and Trace 
will advise all identified close contacts to take a PCR test.

The school will continue to work with health protection teams in the case of a local outbreak. If there is a substantial increase in the 
number of positive cases in school or locally, or if central government offers the area an enhanced response package, Public Health might 
advise the school to temporarily reintroduce some control measures.

Testing when an individual develops symptoms of Covid-19
The most important symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of any of the following:
•	 a new continuous cough;
•	 a high temperature and/or
•	 a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia).

When an individual develops COVID-19 symptoms or has a positive test, pupils, staff and other adults should follow public health advice on 
when to self-isolate and what to do. They should not come into school if they have symptoms, have had a positive test result or for other 
reasons requiring them to stay at home due to the risk of them passing on COVID-19 (for example, they are required to quarantine).
If anyone in school develops COVID-19 symptoms, however mild, they will be isolated and parents will be contacted to arrange collection. 
For everyone with symptoms, they should avoid using public transport and, wherever possible, be collected by a member of their family or 
household. The household (including any siblings) should follow the PHE stay at home guidance for households with possible or confirmed 
coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.

Confirmatory PCR tests
Pupils with a positive LFD test result should self-isolate in line with the stay at home guidance for households with possible or confirmed 
coronavirus (COVID-19) infection. They will also need to get a free PCR test to confirm if they have COVID-19. Whilst awaiting the PCR 
result, the individual should continue to self-isolate.
If the PCR test is taken within 2 days of the positive lateral flow test, and is negative, it overrides the self-test LFD test and the pupil can 
return to school, as long as the individual doesn’t have COVID-19 symptoms.

Attendance
School attendance is mandatory for all pupils of compulsory school age and it is a priority to ensure children attend school regularly and 
are punctual each day.
Where a child is required to self-isolate or quarantine because of COVID-19 in accordance with relevant legislation or guidance published 
by PHE or the DHSC, they will be recorded as code X (not attending in circumstances related to coronavirus). Where they are unable to 
attend because they have a confirmed case of COVID-19 they will be recorded as code I (illness).
We must fully understand the reason for any absence, and this must be telephoned into the school office before 9.30am. Any absence not 
reported will be recorded as unauthorised. 

Thank you, all, for enabling the children to be ready for their new year and for supporting our requests to follow all of the
revised procedures, this is greatly appreciated.

Have a lovely weekend.
 

Gill Kennaugh

https://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/newsletters
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/schools-covid-19-operational-guidance?utm_source=18%20August%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak?utm_source=18%20August%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test


Creativity and ImaginationLearning and Communication Personal Development CitizenshipCollaboration

Bee
1EO

2T  
3OG

4B
5G
6B  

Whole Class
Alix M-C & Leo T
Jacob H & Khadeja K
Amira A & Reuben T
Imogen G & Jake A
Amity C & Lyess G
Ellie M & Ben E

Ladybird
1R
2A
3C

4KR
5HT

6H

Whole Class
Teddy T & Arthur C
Leona K & Charlie R
Maddie H & Rhed M
Imogen B & Zoe M
Lillie B  & James W
Marlie G & Noah H 

Super Spellings
Head outside to practise your spellings this week! Use chalk to write out your spellings on 
the floor - can you use a different colour to highlight the spelling pattern you’re learning?

You could also use sticks, leaves or even conkers to create the words. 

We would love to see any photos of your spellings created outside! 

CURRICULUM CORNER
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Welcome
bee & Ladybird classes
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school life this week
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Once again, we are working on fostering a love of reading throughout 
the school. To this end, we have chosen six books that we would like 

every child to read or have read to them over the year. 
These books have been carefully chosen by their class teachers and it is 

hoped that every child will, by July, have read every one.
(There are copies of each of these books in the classrooms)

Thank you very much for your anticipated support!

The English team
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YEAR ONE

'
!

Funny Bones  by Janet and Allan Ahlberg

Seasons come, seasons go, Tree
by Britta Teekentrup

Man on the moon (A Day in the life of Bob)
by Simon Bartram

Lost and Found  by Oliver Jeffers

Where the Wild Things Are  by Maurice Sendak

Dogger  by Shirley Hughes
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